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Background


NEAT (National Emergency Access Targets) commenced in January 2012 to measure emergency performance. One of the key issues that were identified was the number of admissions to the medical wards during the nursing night shift. Initially ETP was focusing on the emergency department. With this project we also focused what was happening on the inpatient units.  Because there are reduced staff during this period we needed to reduce the risk for patients. The strategic aim of the project was to improve overall patient flow and reduce admissions to the inpatient unit during the nursing night shift.


Approach	


There were several strategies implemented and in order to achieve the results that we have it was important that everyone worked in a collaborative and open manner to improve the system. With the implementation of the Patient Flow Portal and Electronic Patient Journey Board, there was more transparency across the Health Service Group and both of these assist the ward in planning for discharge on admission. With this improvement there is increased capacity to be able to admit the patients to the Medical wards within their ETP timeframes. Both of these technologies are embedded into normal business. Several other strategies were implemented including waiting for what rounding, weekly medical MDT meeting, ward rounding and ED strategies. 





Outcomes / Results	


The project has resulted in systematic changes which have been embedded within the organisation. This is evidence by the sustained reduction in admissions to the Medical wards at night which have been reduced by 6 - 9% per month.  This project has also positively impacted on the overall length of stay (LOS) within the Emergency Department. Admitting patients to the inpatient wards / units in a timely manner not only decrease morbidity and mortality but also enables the Emergency Department to manage acute presentations and reduce episodes of ambulance bypass. Ambulance bypass is significantly detrimental for the patient, especially because we are the tertiary facility in the area.





Take Home Message	


It is vital for an open and collaborative relationship in order to improve the service that we provide. Any project that works to improve one aspect of patient flow will have a positive impact on another and everything that we can do to improve systems improves patient care and their journey through the health care system.
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